
Faith Courage Love
Faith to move forward in confidence and succeed.

Courage to make a difference in the world every day.
Love one another as God loves us.

Parent Newsletter 31.03.2023

Website - www.roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk
Facebook - Roecliffe CE Primary School

Twitter - @roecliffeschool

Dear parent / carer

Well, here we are at the end of the spring term and about to break up for Easter already! We
hope you enjoy reading our ‘egg-cellent’ and ‘egg-citing’ news!

● Easter Egg Hunt at Boroughbridge Manor Care Home
Well done to our Year 6 children who entertained the residents at Boroughbridge Manor
Care Home today by providing an Easter Egg Hunt with prizes and a lovely card. We are so
proud of how caring all our Year 6 children were with the residents and this was a
thoughtful and kind act by our eldest children in school - well done Year 6!
https://roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk/easter-egg-hunt-at-boroughbridge-manor-care-home/

● Easter Egg Competition
A huge thank you and well done to all our children who created masterpieces for the Easter
Egg Competition. We have enjoyed looking at the ‘egg-stravanganza’ of amazing egg
creations in our Collective Worship this afternoon.
https://roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk/easter-egg-competition/

● Parent consultations
Thank you to our parents who attended parent consultations this week. It has been very
useful for us to share information with parents regarding their child’s progress and working
in partnership with our Roecliffe families is crucial in ensuring we provide the best for our
children.

● Bonjour!
Our children in Class 2 and Class 3 have recently used their amazing French knowledge to
write a letter to primary aged children in a French school. Nick Baird, our Chair of
Governors, will be taking our letters to France next week and we look forward to receiving
letters back in the summer term!
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● Reminder - extra curricular activities in summer 1
Please book your child’s place at their chosen extra-curricular club on Arbor before
Monday 17th April. Extra-curricular clubs start the first week back.
Sports club - Tuesdays after school
Art Club - Thursdays after school
Football club - Fridays after school
There are NO extra-curricular clubs in the first week back.

● Swimming lessons
Well done to Class 2 who have made tonnes of progress in their swimming lessons during
the autumn and spring terms. It is now the turn of Class 3 who will have swimming lessons in
the summer term. Polite reminder - we ask that Class 3 parents please give consent and pay
the voluntary contribution for swimming lessons on your Arbor portal before we return to
school.

● Easter Service
A huge well done to all our children today for contributing to our Easter service. Thank you
to parents for joining us at school today also.
https://roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk/easter-service/

● Reminder - training day 17th April
Please remember that school is closed on Monday 17th April for a training day.

● We are recruiting!
Miss Ward has left our school to explore other opportunities and we wish her well. We are
recruiting for a Teaching Assistant to work with our wonderful Class 1 children alongside an
amazing staff team. If you know of a suitable individual to join our incredible school, please
use the link below to find out more information -
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/general-teaching-assistant-roecliffe-ce-primary-school-boro
ughbridge

● Bikeability
Congratulations to our Year 6 children for receiving their Bikeability awards in Collective
Worship today. You learned lots about road safety and how to be safe on your bike on the
roads - always keep that with you in the future!
https://roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk/bikeability/

● Class 2 and Class 3 PE and swimming lessons
After the Easter break Class 3 will need to bring their swimming kits on Wednesdays and PE
kits should be worn on Fridays. Class 2 should wear their PE kits to school on Tuesdays and
Wednesdays in the summer term.

https://roecliffe.n-yorks.sch.uk/easter-service/
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● Summer Term Menu Choices
If not already returned, please can you email office@roecliffeschool.co.uk by Monday 17th
April with your child’s choices.

● FORCES
CHOCOLATE BINGO
Eyes down for Chocolate Bingo this afternoon FRIDAY 31ST MARCH FROM 2.30PM - 4PM in
the school hall.
See you later for some chocolate fun!

Don't forget children in Nursery and Reception will require parent supervision however due
to the limited space in the school hall we are asking parents of children in Year 1 - 6 that are
attending to enjoy a child free hour or so and collect children at 4pm please .

BAGS2SCHOOL
Our next Bags2school collection will be on WEDNESDAY 10TH MAY AT 9AM.
This gives you plenty of time over the Easter holidays to start clearing out all those
cupboards and wardrobes. Bags will be sent home with the children nearer the time. Please
do not bring bags into school prior to the collection date as we do not have room to store
bags. Details of what can be included in your donations can be found at
www.bags2school.com

We always need help at the events we run. Many hands make light work so if you are able to
help out with any of our events please drop us an email !
For up to date information about our fundraising events please join our Facebook page
"Roecliffe FORCES". Or contact feel free to contact us by email forcesroecliffe@outlook.com
We hope you have a lovely relaxing Easter holiday!

Winning house this term
Congratulations to West for achieving the most house points this half-term and for
wearing your non-uniform to school on Thursday!

Positive Learning Behaviours (PLB) Wristbands
Congratulations to these superstar children who have been awarded the PLB wristbands.
Our new PLB wristbands have been on order for a long time and finally arrived today so
we awarded wristbands for last half-term’s PLB (I am resilient) and this half-term’s PLB
which is ‘I challenge myself’.

Our PLB wristbands wearers are:

Class 1 - Archie H, Evelyn O’M, Tala
Class 2- Sophia, Fabian, Maisie
Class 3 - Georgina, Tempi, Kyra

Best wishes from all of us at Roecliffe for a very ‘hoppy’ Easter break and we hope you have
an ‘egg-cellent’ holiday!

Mrs Briggs
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Diary Dates

Friday 31st March 2.30pm FORCES Chocolate Bingo

Tuesday 9th May -Friday 12th May Year 6 SATS

Monday 12th June Year 1 Phonics Check week

Thursday 6th July Class 3 Production

Friday 7th July Year 6 Leavers Service - Ripon Cathedral

Wednesday 12th July -Friday 14th July Class 3 residential trip to Marrick Priory

Term Dates

Friday 31st March 2.30pm School Closes for Easter Break

Monday 17th April School Closed - Training Day

Tuesday 18th April School re-opens for Summer Term

Monday 1st May School Closed - Bank Holiday

Monday 8th May School Closed - Bank Holiday

Friday 26th May 3.30pm School Closes for May Half-Term

Monday 5th June School re-opens

Friday 21st June 230pm School Closes for Summer Break


